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Commanders Report  

Greetings Compatriots;  

 

I am happy to report that there is not a lot going on at the moment. But, with the 

dog days of summer coming to an end, it’s time we start looking to fall and all the 

upcoming activities. I want to encourage everyone to attend the upcoming training 

session sponsored by the 3rd Brigade, even if you are not currently an officer it is a 

good opportunity to learn about what each position entails. One of the biggest ob-

stacles we face in this organization is getting good men to step up and accept lead-

ership positions at all levels. We also need to decide as a camp if we want to regis-

ter for the Veterans Day Parade in Grapevine this year.  

Stay cool and hydrated and I hope to see everyone at Bone Daddy’s on the 20th 

Don’t forget to bring your dues to this meeting please. 

Confederately yours,  

Commander Craig (Hoss) Stone 

Lt Commander Texas Division 
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2nd Lt Commanders Report 

 

Dear Members and Friends: 

  

I am back from Nat'l Convention and that is the reason I was unable to do my report last 

month.  I had missed the Nat'l Convention last year and felt obligated to go this year to repre-

sent our camp. Jim Anderson and I caught a ride with Kirt Barnett and Calvin Allen to Mobile 

and it was nice road trip. 

  

I saw a lot of friends and attended the meetings. We had a nice tour of Beavoir the home of Jef-

ferson Davis. That was the first time I had ever been there. 

  

Some of the things that were voted on at the Conventions was a $5 increase to help fund the 

SCV Museum. 1st Lt. Commander McCluney has developed some YOU TUBE videos about 

the SCV. There was discussion about whether or not to have the Debutante Ball be mandato-

ry at the Nat'l Conventions and it was decided to let the host camp make that decision. 

  

Other than conventions, there is not much going on in the SCV due to the heat of the summer. 

However, our camp officers who are also Division officers have worked night and day in trying 

to improve the situation of the Division. 

  

I read this week that we lost a Real Son and there maybe just one more Real Son left. This era 

and generation will be gone forever, so that is why it is up to us to continue the fight, continue 

the struggle, and continue preserving their memory and heritage, 

  

Respectfully, 

Kyle Sims 

1st Lt. Commander 

Some Photos from the 2019 National 

Reunion in Mobile, AL 
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Upcoming Events 

 

August 20 - Camp 2292 meeting at 7pm at Bone Daddy's in Grapevine, TX. 

Annual SCV Dues are due before August 31
st
. 

September 17 - Camp 2292 meeting at 7pm at Bone Daddy's in Grapevine, TX. 

October 15 - Camp 2292 meeting at 7pm at Bone Daddy's in Grapevine, TX. 

October 26 - 3rd Brigade Officer Training in Fort Worth. 

November 19 - Camp 2292 meeting at 7pm at Bone Daddy's in Grapevine, TX. 

December - 3rd Brigade Christmas Party at Saljo’s Italian Restaurant in Pantego. 

June 5 - 7 - 123rd Annual Texas Division Reunion for 2020 at Embassy Suites in 

Grapevine, TX. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Brig. Gen. Richard M. Gano Camp 2292 meets 

 every THIRD Tuesday of the month at Bone Daddy’s BBQ, 

1720 William D Tate Ave, Grapevine, TX 76051 . Arrive by 

6:30 PM to eat and the meeting starts at 7:00 PM.  
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This Months Meeting - Tuesday August 20th 

The Brig. Gen. Richard M. Gano Camp 2292 meets every 

THIRD Tuesday of the month at Bone Daddy’s BBQ, 1720 

William D Tate Ave, Grapevine, TX 76051 . Arrive by 6:30 PM 

to eat and the meeting starts aprox 7:00 PM.  

This will be a great meeting with great friends of like mind. Bring someone 

and enjoy the great food. 

This month’s special guest speaker is J Pat Baughman! 

 

 

 

 

 

Hope to see you at Bone Daddy’s on this Tuesday the 20th & bring your dues 

Bone Daddy’s Website: 

http://www.bonedaddys.com/location/bbq-restaurant-grapevine/ 

http://www.bonedaddys.com/location/bbq-restaurant-grapevine/
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Chaplains Corner - The Lords Prayer 

 “Then this is how you should pray….”. Thus, begins Matthew 6: 9-13, The Lord’s Prayer. This 

prayer is so majestic in the honoring our Heavenly Father and on the other hand it seems very 

simplistic and direct in composition. Our Lord warns us about repeating in prayer a “formula” 

prayer and each prayer doesn’t have to cover every type of prayer. God wants us to talk from 

our hearts and express ourselves to Him. As we grow in our love for Jesus Christ, we will natu-

rally desire to talk to him more.  

The following composition was found on the battlefield at Charleston, S.C., during the war. It 

was by a wounded comrade who did not live to get home.  

The Lord’s Prayer  

“Thou to the mercy seat our souls doth gather, to do our duty unto thee—OUR FATHER, to 

whom all praises, all honor should be given. For thou art the great God—WHO ART IN 

HEAVEN, thou, by thy wisdom, rules the world’s whole fame, forever, therefore—

HALLOWED BE THY NAME. Let nevermore delay divide us from Thy glorious face, but let-

--THY KINGDOM COME, let thy commands opposed be by none. By thy good pleasures and-

--THY WILL BE DONE. And let our promptness to obey be given the very same---IN EARTH 

AS ‘TIS IN HEAVEN. Then for our souls, O Lord, we also pray.  

Thou wouldest be pleased to---GIVE US THIS DAY the food of life, wherewith our souls are 

fed, sufficient raiment, and---OUR DAILY BREAD; with every needful thing do thou relieve 

us, And of they mercy, pity---AND FORGIVE US all our misdeeds, for Him whom thou didst 

please to make an offering, for---OUR TRESPASES. And forasmuch, O Lord, as we believe 

that thou wilt pardon us---AS WE FORGIVE. Let that love teach, wherewith thou dost acquaint 

us, to pardon all---WHO TRESPASS AGAINST US.  

And though, sometimes, thou findest we have forgot this love for thee, yet help---AND LEAD 

US NOT through soul or body’s want to desperation, nor let the earth’s gain drive us---INTO 

TEMPTATION. Let not the soul of any true believer fall in the time of trial---BUT DELIVER, 

yea save them from the malice of the devil. And both in life and death keep---US FROM EVIL.  

Thus, pray we, Lord, for that of thee, from whom this may be had---FOR THINE IS THE 

KINGDOM, this world is of thy works, its wondrous story to thee belongs---THE POWER 

AND THE GLORY, and all thy wondrous works have ended never, but will remain forever, 

and FOREVER. Thus, we poor creatures would confess again, and thus, would say eternally---

AMEN.”  

Initum sapientiae tumor Domini – Deo Vindice  

Jack Bowen-Chaplain  
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Camp 2292 News - Last Months Meeting 

 

Kyle Sims received award from the Division Reunion 

Jennifer Goar received award for all she does for our camp 

Frank Krawiec 

Received a 

Bronze Cross 

from the Divi-

sion Reunion 
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3rd Brigade News - Officer Leadership Training Session 

OFFICER LEADERSHIP TRAINING 

Sponsored by the 3rd Brigade with help 

from the 7th Brigade. 

TENTATIVELY SCHEDULED FOR 

OCTOBER 26th - FORT WORTH 

We will have programs in the following: 

Camp Commander 

1st Lt Commander 

2nd Lt Commander 

Adjutant 

Chaplin 

 

We want to encourage everyone to attend this upcoming training session spon-

sored by the 3rd Brigade, even if you are not currently an officer it is a good op-

portunity to learn about what each position entails. One of the biggest obstacles 

we face in this organization is getting good men to step up and accept leadership 

positions at all levels.  
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Texas Division News - 2020 Texas Division Reunion 

123rd TEXAS DIVISION REUNION IN GRAPEVINE, TX! 

JUNE 5 - 7, 2020 

At the beautiful Embassy Suites 2401 Bass Pro Dr, Grapevine, TX  

Attached 

to the host 

hotel is a 

Steakhouse 

and a Bass 

Pro Shop. 

The Robert E. Lee Monument that was removed in Dallas will be 

the image of this reunion and will be incorporated into the medal 

and the logo for social media and the reunion website: 

www.camp2292.org/2020-tx-division-reunion  

Contact Craig Stone or Allen Hearrean if you would like to help. 

https://camp2292.org/2020-tx-division-reunion
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A Update from the Virginia Flaggers - A New Roadside Flag 

This morning, after extensive weather and construction delays, but in God’s perfect tim-

ing,  we quietly raised a 10’x 15’ Confederate battle flag on a 50’ pole in Petersburg, Virginia. 

Dedicated to the glory of God, and in memory and honor of all of our Confederate dead, this 

site was dedicated in particular to honor Gen A. P. Hill, who was mortally wounded nearby.  

The landowner contacted us shortly after the city of Petersburg voted to change the name of 

nearby A P Hill Elementary School, furious at those who chose to dishonor our veterans and 

attempt to rewrite Petersburg’s rich Confederate history and heritage.  

The Petersburg Boydton Plank Rd. Gen AP Hill Memorial Battle Flag is the 29th flag raised by 

the Va Flaggers  in the Commonwealth since the fall of 2013, and like those raised before her, 

will fly as a 24/7 reminder that there are still those of us who will not go quietly into the night 

in the face of vicious and hateful attacks on our history, our heritage, and the men who brave-

ly fought to defend the Commonwealth from invasion.   

A formal dedication ceremony is planned for later this fall.  

To assist with our Interstate Battle Flags and ongoing Heritage Defense projects, please make 

checks payable to  “The Virginia Flaggers” and mail to: P.O. Box 393   Sutherland VA  23885 

Or contribute through PayPal, here:  http://www.vaflaggers.com/i95flagdonate.html 

 

All glory to God. All honor to the Confederate soldier.  

Susan Lee 

http://www.vaflaggers.com/i95flagdonate.html
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The Texas Division Dismounted Color Guard and the Texas Division Mounted Color 

Guard are both looking to enlist new recruits, They both present the colors at grave-

side memorials; conventions; Events & Festivals; and march in a parade or two in the 

greater DFW area.  

      Skills at drilling and marching are not required for the Dismounted Unit. Uniform 

is not required for the Mounted Unit. NCO or Enlisted uniforms are a necessity for the 

Dismounted Unit. A horse is a requirement for the Mounted Unit.  

      Both units have a fine core group but could use a few good Confederates to make 

sure they always have enough men to staff an event. 

 

If you are interested in joining the Dismounted Unit contact Daniel Nation dan-

iel_nation@sbcglobal.net or (817) 246-4488. 

If you are interested in joining the Mounted Unit contact Calvin Allen cal-

allen@sbcglobal.net or (817) 304-0632 

The Texas Division Mounted and Dismounted Color Guards Both Need You ! 
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Jack Hinson The Lone Avenger by Jack Bowen 

It is often interesting to find that when you research one story you somehow come across another 

story that is even more interesting. The story of Jack Hinson starts in 1862.  

John W. “Jack” Hinson, better known as “Old Jack,” to his family owned a large prosperous planta-

tion along the Kentucky-Tennessee border, known as Bubbling Springs in Stewart County. The War 

had been raging for two years, but somehow Hinson had managed to remain neutral, friendly to en-

listed men and officers on both sides of the battle, even when one of his sons joined the Confederate 

Army and another joined a militia group.  

After Ft Donelson fell to the Union, guerrilla attacks on Union soldiers and supporters increased and 

as a result it became policy to torture and execute any suspected bushwhackers without trial.  

One late fall day two of Hinson’s sons-George, age 22; and John, age 17, went deer hunting about a 

mile from their home as they so often did. Unfortunately, they came across a Union patrol who sus-

pected them of being bushwhackers. The two boys were tied to a tree then shot, after which their 

bodies were dragged back to town. There the corpses were paraded around the Dover courthouse as 

an example of the Union’s zero-tolerance policy toward resistance. The remains were then decapi-

tated and left there, while the heads were brought to the Hinson plantation and placed on the gate-

posts of the front yard as a warning to other members of the family.  

Jack Hinson was understandably shocked and outraged. After all, hadn’t the Union General himself, 

Ulysses S. Grant, once visited Hinson’s plantation as a guest? Whatever kindness Hinson may have 

felt toward the North instantly and completely evaporated—he swore revenge. But Hinson, being an 

older man, did not hastily run off to join the Confederate Army. Instead, he conceived a more calcu-

lated plan; one that would ultimately result in the deaths of many Union soldiers and sailors and had 

hundreds of federal troops eventually hunting him. Of Scottish-Irish descent, Jack could not let the 

murders of his sons go unpunished. He buried his children’s remains, then sent the rest of his family 

and slaves to West Tennessee to stay with relatives.  

Hinson then commissioned a special rifle, built by a local blacksmith. A .50 caliber rifle, percussion

-cap muzzle loader. Besides its lack of decorative brass ornamentation and weight of 18 pounds 

were intentional. The long, heavy octagonal barrel with a length of 41”, would make the gun an ex-

cellent long-range sniper rifle, and the plainness of the rifle would aid in its camouflage.  
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Jack Hinson-The Lone Avenger, continued  

As to the octagonal shape, it was based on the Whitworth Rifle. With its hexagonal barrel, it 

could shoot farther (2,000 yards) and more accurately than the Pattern 1853 Enfield (1,400 

yards) with its traditional round rifled barrel.  

The first victim of jack Hinson’s new rifle was the lieutenant of the patrol that had killed Hin-

son’s two sons. Hinson shot him from ambush while the lieutenant was riding horseback at the 

head of a column. Several months later, Hinson’s second victim was the soldier who had placed 

Hinson’s sons’ heads on the plantation gateposts.  

Moving into a cave above the Tennessee River, Jack became a bushwhacker at the age of 57.  

The Tennessee and Cumberland rivers were major transport hubs, so Hinson frequented both. 

From his higher vantage points, he targeted Union boats, picking off captains and officers, as 

well as disrupting the flow of river traffic. Resting his heavy rifle on a rock or tree limb he 

would shoot men 500 or more years away. An excellent marksman, he used only open sights 

and tallied more than 100 kills (31 circles were cut in the barrel of his rifle to mark the number 

of Union officers he killed).  

Hinson’s shooting was so accurate that one boat even stopped in mid-stream, dropped anchor, 

and surrendered to Hinson by running a white tablecloth up the signal mast. It was the first 

and only time in military history that an entire boat surrendered to a single man. When Hinson 

saw the white flag, he ceased fire, but had no idea what to do next. Neither did the boat captain. 

The boat remained motionless in the river for a time, but when no Confederate soldiers 

swarmed from the woods to take command, the captain eventually ordered the anchor raised 

and the ship to move on. The incident was one of the strangest of the War Between the States.  

Though he remained apolitical, he began helping the Confederate Army. In November 1864, 

for example he guided Lieutenant General Nathan Bedford Forrest to Johnsonville to attack its 

Union supply center.  

Jack Hinson’s famous custom-made muzzle loading sniper rifle still exists. After passing 

through some half-dozen hands through the years, it is today owned by Judge Ben Hall 

McFarlin of Murfreesboro, Tennessee.  

“Captain” Jack Hinson died on 28 April 1874 and lies buried in the family plot in Cane Creek 

Cemetery. Today, the region where Bubbling Springs plantation once stood is part of Land 

Between the Lakes National Recreation Area.  

If you want to read the complete story of Jack Hinson, I suggest that you get a copy of the book 

Jack Hinson’s One-Man War, written by Lt. Col. Tom C. McKenney (USMC retired), availa-

ble through Pelican Publishing Co. Also, thanks to W. H. “Chip” Gross for information con-

tained in this article.  
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Of all the revolvers identified with the Confederacy none attained the fame of the Le Mat, or “Grape Shot” revolv-

er. While it lacked the simple mechanism and wearing qualities of the Colt, the criterion by which all the war re-

volvers were judged, the Le Mat was an ingenious and effective weapon and won instant popularity in the South.  

The inventor of the Le Mat was Dr. Jean Alexander Francois Le Mat, a physician of New Orleans, who was an 

inventive genius. He was granted a patent by the United States on October 21, 1856 for his revolver but apparently 

none were made until the outbreak of the war. He was given a contract by the Confederate government for 5,000 of 

his revolvers.  

Being unable to get the necessary machinery in the South, Le Mat took passage on the Trent, the same vessel 

which carried Mason and Slidell. Going to Paris, he began the manufacture of his 10-shot revolvers. Toward the 

latter part of the war, he entered into partnership with C. Girard, and evidence shows a branch factory was opened 

in England.  

The Le Mat revolver contained a cylinder with chambers for nine ball cartridges of 42-caliber, the cylinder revolv-

ing on a center barrel shooting a 66-caliber grapeshot cartridge, all fired by percussion caps. After the war, the 

manufacture of Le Mat revolvers using metallic cartridges was carried on, but there is no evidence to show that 

they were made until after the close of the war.  

The first of the Le Mat revolvers received in the Confederacy were presented to officers of high rank. In the Con-

federate Museum at Richmond are Le Mat revolvers used by Gen. J.E.B. Stuart, Gen. P.G.T. Beauregard, Gen. 

Patton Anderson, and others. How many of the weapons were made is uncertain, but a checkup of the specimens in 

public museums and private collections failed to show any with a serial number above 4,000, which would indicate 

the total number made did not exceed that.  

Details of the Le Mat mechanism were changed frequently, and of half a dozen Le Mat weapons picked at random 

hardly more than two will be found alike. The marking also was changed. First, they were stamped on the barrel: 

“Le Mat’s Patent,” then “Col. Le Mat, Paris;” next, “Syst. Le Mat, Paris,” and finally “Le Mat & Girard Patent.” 

The last mentioned made in London.  

Col. Payne’s record book shows four cases of Le Mat revolvers received June 16, five boxes received May 16, and 

four cases received July 27, 1864. Delivery of the revolvers must have begun early in the war; however, for the 

Richmond Whig of December 4, 1862, contains this advertisement:  

Le Mat Revolvers  

We have remaining a few of these celebrated  

Pistols, manufactured by Le Mat in Paris, for sale at  

Reduced prices. Kent, Paine & Company, Richmond.  

The “Grape Shot” Revolver by Jack Bowen 
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The Witworth Rifle by Jack Bowen 

 The Whitworth rifle was made in England and was imported by the Ordnance Bureau of the 

Confederate States at a cost of about $1,000, in the equivalent of gold, for each rifle and one 

thousand rounds of ammunition. A telescope, about ten inches long, fitted with lenses of great 

power and exquisite finish, could be instantly hinged upon the breech end of the barrel, the eye 

piece adjusted to be at the proper distance from the left eye of the rifleman.  

The front, or object glass end of the telescope, was furnished with an arc sliding easily, but 

close, in a guide-piece fastened upon the barrel of the rifle. The axis of the telescope and that of 

the rifle barrel were exactly parallel in vertical line whatever the elevation of the muzzle; the 

aim was always made by sighting through the glass.  

The cartridge was made with great care; the bullets of compressed lead, one and a half inches 

long, and of precisely uniform weight; the grains somewhat coarse, of uniform size finely 

glazed; the cartridge wrapped in parchment and coated with paraffine.  

The men drilled in camp, and on the march, and even on the field of battle, in judging distanc-

es. They would be halted, for instance, and required to guess at the distance of a certain point 

ahead and then measure by steps on their way. When firing, these men were never in haste; 

the distance of a line of men, of a horse, an artillery ammunition chest, was carefully decided 

upon, the telescope adjusted along its arc to give the proper elevation; the rifle rested against a 

tree, across a log, or in the fork of the rest-stick carried for the purpose. The terrible effect of 

such weapons inn the hands of men who had been selected, one only from each infantry bri-

gade, because of his special merit as a soldier and skill as a marksman, can be imagined. They 

sent these bullets fatally 1200 yards and were unpleasant a mile off.  

The first organization of Whitworth Sharpshooters was that of Cleburne’s division at Wartrace, 

in 1863; afterward a corps comprising all the Whitworth Rifles in Bragg’s army was organized 

near Chattanooga and did service until the end of the War. The third organization was made at 

Meridian, in the army of Gen. Johnston, afterward known as the Army of Mississippi, and after 

the death of Gen. Polk, as Stewart’s Corps of the Army of Tennessee.  
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 The Future Historian  

In the future some historian shall come forth both strong and wise  

With love of the republic and the truth before his eyes.  

He will show the subtle causes of the War Between the States,  

He will go back in his studies far beyond our modern dates,  

He will trace out hostile ideas as the miner does his lodes,  

He will show the different habits born of different social codes,  

He will show the Union riven, and the picture will deplore,  

He will see it reunited and made stronger than before.  

Slow and patient, fair and truthful must the coming teacher be  

To show how the knife was sharpened that was ground to prune the tree,  

He will hold the scale of justice, he will measure praise and blame,  

And the South will stand the verdict and will stand it without shame.  

(written about 1880)  

 

Why He Would Be a Confederate  

Echoes of the South contain the following story of a little Southerner with his mother in a Brooklyn theater, when 

the play was Held by the Enemy.  

During the intermission he asked: “What did the yankees fight for Mother?”  

“For the Union, darling,” was the answer.  

Just then the curtain fell, and the orchestra struck up Marching Through Georgia. An expression filled with painful 

memories, brought up by the air, swept over the sad face of the mother.  

After a brief pause, the little fellow asked: “What did the Confederates fight for, mother?”  

The second question was hardly asked before the music changed, and the ever-thrilling strains of Home Sweet 

Home flooded the house with its depth of untold melody and pathos.  

“Do you hear what they are playing?” she whispered. That is what the Confederates fought for, darling.”  

Then he asked quite eagerly: “Did they fight for their homes?”  

“Yes dear; they fought for their homes.  

Was it the touch of sorrow in the mother’s voice? Was it the pathos of the soft, sweet notes of Home Sweet Home? 

Or was it the intuition of right? No matter. The little boy looked up at his mother with adoring eyes, burst into a 

flood of tears, and, clasping his arms around per protectingly, sobbed out: “O mother, I will be a Confederate!”  

The mother’s tears mingled with those of her true-hearted boy as she pressed him to her heart and repeated softly:  

“Yes, they stood for home and honor;  

Yes, they fought for freedom’s name.”  
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Do you have an ancestor that was a Confederate Veteran?  

Are you interested in honoring them and their cause?  

Do you think that history should reflect the truth?  

Are you interested in protecting your heritage and its symbols?  

If you answered "Yes" to these questions, then you should "Join Us" 

 Membership in the Sons of Confederate Veterans is open to all male descendants of any veteran 

who served honorably in the Confederate armed forces regardless of the applicant's or his ances-

tor's race, religion, or political views.  

How Do I Join The Sons of Confederate Veterans?  

The SCV is the direct heir of the United Confederate Veterans, and the oldest heredi-

tary organization for male descendants of Confederate soldiers. Organized at Rich-

mond, Virginia in 1896, the SCV continues to serve as a historical, patriotic, and non-

political organization dedicated to ensuring that a true history of the 1861-1865 period 

is preserved.  

Membership can be obtained through either lineal or collateral family lines and kin-

ship to a veteran must be documented genealogically. The minimum age for full 

membership is 12, We have Genealogist that can help you for free. 

There is no minimum age for Cadet Membership.  

http://www.scv.org/research/genealogy.php  

http://www.scv.org/research/genealogy.php
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If you know any SCV member that would like to join give them this form, all are welcome even if you do not have a bike. 
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2019 Camp 2292 Officers and Staff 

Let us hear from you! 

   

  Commander : Craig Stone                     

  Email: cstone@hotmail.com    

  (817) 680-3212 

  1st Lt. Commander : Kyle Sims 

  Email: kylebs62@aol.com 

  (817) 437-6230     

  2nd Lt. Commander : Billy Goar 

  Email: willyg65@hotmail.com  

  Adjutant : Allen Hearrean    

  Email: ahearrean@sbcglobal.net   

  (817) 821-8805     

  Sgt-at-Arms & Communications : Frank Krawiec Jr 

  Email:  harley71electra@yahoo.com 

  (940) 641-5480 

  Chaplain : Jack Bowen 

  Email: hammer51@charter.net 

  (817) 656-9677 

CHARGE TO THE SONS  

OF CONFEDERATE VETERANS  

“To you, Sons of Confederate Veterans, we will commit the vindication of the 

cause for which we fought. To your strength will be given the defense of the Con-

federate soldier's good name, the guardianship of his history, the emulation of his 

virtues, the perpetuation of those principles which he loved and which you love 

also, and those ideals which made him glorious and which you also cherish.”  

Lt. General Stephen Dill Lee Commander-General United Confederate Veterans New Orleans, Louisiana 1906  

Remember, it is our duty to see that the true history of the South is preserved and           

presented to future generations. 

Until we meet again, let us remember our obligations to our forefathers, who gave us the 

undeniable birthright of our Southern Heritage and the vision, desire and courage to see it 

perpetuated. 

mailto:cstone78@hotmail.com?subject=Request%20for%20info
mailto:kylebs62@aol.com?subject=Request%20for%20info
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